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July 28, 2022 
 
 
 
Sheriff Michael Murphy 
Livingston County Sheriff’s Office 
150 South Highlander Way 
Howell, Michigan  48843 
 
Dear Sheriff Murphy: 
 
Enclosed is the Secondary Road Patrol and Traffic Accident Prevention Program (SRP) application for FY 2023 (October 1, 2022 
through September 30, 2023).  Appropriate forms to certify compliance are attached.  The application, quarterly financial 
report, semi-annual program report, annual program report, and contract adjustment requests are also available on the 
Secondary Road Patrol website at www.michigan.gov/ohsp-srp; click on SRP Forms.  Completed applications for participation in 
the program must be submitted to our office by September 1, 2022.  Submit via email to MSP-SRP@michigan.gov.  
Applications received after September 1, 2022 may jeopardize the county’s eligibility for funding. 
 
Estimated program funding for fiscal year 2023 is $6,200,000 from the Secondary Road Patrol and Training Fund. 
 
Based upon our projections, your county’s total allocation for FY 2023 is $63,984.  Your reimbursement from the fund may not 
exceed this amount.  The amount being allocated to each county for FY 2023 is based on the best estimates of revenue at this 
time.  
 
P.A. 416, as amended, requires a “Maintenance of Effort” by the county.  Your attention is directed to Section 77(1), which 
states, in part: 
 
 “An agreement entered into under this section shall be void if the county reduces its expenditures or level of road 

patrol below that which the county was expending or providing immediately before October 1, 1978, unless the 
county is required to reduce general services because of economic conditions and is not merely reducing law 
enforcement services.” 

 
Livingston County’s required maintenance of effort level is 15.  Maintenance of effort must not include positions and 
expenditures funded from the SRP.  If the level of county funded road patrol is less than your maintenance of effort 
requirement, your application cannot be processed.  Should this occur, and you subsequently come into compliance during the 
year, a partial year application will be processed at that time. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Alicia Sledge 
Division Director, Acting 
 
Attachments 
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